
 Welcome to Bethel! We’re glad you’re here! 
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Welcome to our online worship gathering. As we explore new ways of 
gathering as the people of God, you are invited to use this bulletin as a 

devotional aid. Continue to check your email, the Bethel website, and the 
Bethel Facebook page for more ways to connect and encourage one another. 
www.bethelroseville.org https://www.facebook.com/BethelRosevilleCA/ 

Some thoughts from Bethel’s Servant Team 
 

Lent is often described as a journey through the Wilderness. A time to ponder our walk 
with God through some of the difficult times in life. We have now entered the strange 
Wilderness of social distancing – disruptions to our regular routines – some like church 
gatherings that are painful to let go. Heading into this unknown we may be feeling a bit 
lost. But God always shows up. And here in this coronavirus Wilderness God will bring us 
new, creative ways to be Church. 
 

We faithfully recognize that all our time together on Sundays has prepared us for “such 
a time as this” – a time when being Church means making decisions with the most 
vulnerable in mind, finding creative ways to stay connected, and being open to the 
Spirit’s movement. While we may have temporarily cancelled in-person worship, we have 
not cancelled the Body of Christ.  
 

During this Lenten fast from our regular Bethel activities, we hope you find new and 
creative ways to engage with the Living Christ and the people of God. Limitations 
breed creativity. How can we strengthen our other “church muscles” without a Sunday 
worship gathering? Could caring for each other in new, different ways ultimately make 
us stronger when we once again gather together on Sunday mornings?  
 

As you explore ways to build community, share those ideas with the rest of Bethel, as 
we continue our Lenten Wilderness journey together. 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Coming Soon at Bethel 

EVENT DAY DATE TIME 
March    

Trivia Night for Mt. Cross Saturday 3/14 POSTPONED 

Serve at St. Vincent’s Sunday 3/15 See Scott Larson for details 

Little Lutherans & Friends Bowling Sunday 3/22 POSTPONED 

BBQ with LOPP info Saturday 4/4 Tentatively Scheduled 

Palm Sunday Worship Sunday  4/5 Praying we’ll be back together J 

Maundy Thursday/Good Friday Th/Fri 4/9, 10 7:00 on each evening 

To meet our 2020 Operating Expenses 
each month, Bethel needs $6986* 

Giving in March: 
2/2 = $2585.16 
2/9 = $1794.00 
2/16 = $ 
2/23 = $ 

TOTAL for Feb. = $4379.16 
TOTAL for February = $6786.16 

*Keep in mind, this total may be adjusted with the final compensation 
package offered a new pastor 

Thanks for your ongoing support of 
Bethel’s Ministries!  

Online Giving Option 
Sign up for Online Giving at our 

website, bethelroseville.org 
You can make one-time donations or 
ongoing donations. No more having 

to remember your check! 

If you give online but still want to put 
something in the offering basket, there are 

slips on the table in the back of the sanctuary. 

March 3 – Danelle Pfennig 
March 5 – Trevor Linn 
March 8 – Paul Larson 
March 10 – John Morris 
March 11 – Ha Goss 
March 18 – Jeri Wartena 
March 27 – Erin Blackburn 
 

Blessings to all of our March Birthdays; please 
let us know if we accidently left you off this list! 

 

Watch your email on 
Wednesdays for copies 
of the Lenten services 

each week.  



 

  

DATE DONOR REASON 
Mar 29 Herlocker Family In Celebration of Maggie’s 26th Birthday 

April 5 Herlocker Family In Celebration of Matt’s 55th Birthday 

April 12  EASTER Sunday 

April 19 OPEN  

April 26 OPEN  
 

Upcoming Sanctuary Flower Donations – join the fun & sign-up today! 

An Update from the Call Committee 
The Call Committee has begun interviewing potential pastors for Bethel. We have now entered 

a time of deep confidentiality to protect the process and those involved – consider the Call 
Committee under a “Cone of Silence” – and so please don’t probe us for information about 

the candidates. Keep us in your prayers and know that we are doing what you have asked of us 
– questioning, discerning, and prayerfully considering each candidate’s gifts and skills in 

relationship to the ministries and needs of Bethel.  
We will update you as we learn more and have things that we can share. 

We know that this process may seem long, and maybe even a bit scary, but we know that God 
is faithful and will continue to walk alongside us every step of the way.  

-The Call Committee 

Help in the Community! 
 

Our next Sunday to serve lunch at St. 
Vincent de Paul’s in March 15th. 
As we rearrange our lives, let’s be 

mindful of those more vulnerable around 
us. While we may weary of being stuck 

at home, let us do what we can for those 
without good shelter or food access 
during this time. We are grateful to 

Bethel volunteers who will be helping out 
this Sunday as part of this long-standing 

Bethel witness in the community. 
For more details contact Scott Larson 

(916-677-6069) 

If you are a Thrivent Member – you may have earned Choice Dollars that can be 
directed to Bethel! It’s a gift from Thrivent at no cost to you! Just go to your account 
online and search for Choice Dollars. Follow the instructions to make a fast and easy 
donation to Bethel. It’s easy, but must be done by March 31st to count for this year J 

Mark Your Calendars! 
TENTATIVE, HOPEFUL PLANS 

Come over to the Herlockers on Saturday, 
April 4th at 4:00pm for a BBQ with Regina 

Banks, director of the Lutheran Office of Public 
Policy for California. Hear how you can live out 
our call to be God’s hands & feet in the world. 

Can’t make the BBQ, Regina will also be joining 
us for worship on April 5th. 
More details coming soon! 



 

Welcome to Bethel Lutheran Church! 

Following the example set by Jesus Christ and being mindful of our Lutheran heritage 
of acceptance through GOD’s grace, we welcome all to GOD’s table. We invite all who 

are seeking GOD’s love and grace to join us in worship and fellowship. We welcome all 
because GOD welcomes all, knowing that GOD’s love is all-inclusive and stronger than 

any pressure to conform to the labels this world gives us. 
 

We commit to providing a safe and welcoming place for people of any age, ethnic or 
national origin, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, or relationship 

status. We welcome and love all no matter their socio-economic circumstances, 
outward appearance, immigration status, political affiliation, or anything that could 
seemingly divide us. The nature and extent of one’s addictions, physical and mental 

health, or criminal history have no bearing on our commitment to welcome all. 
 

We affirm today, tomorrow, and for all of our days, that we will intentionally strive to 
live as people of faith, people of compassion, people of love, and people of grace. We 

invite you to come as you are to Meet, Pray, & Love together. 
 

No matter where you are on your faith journey, we invite you to explore a life of 
faith with us. If you are new to Bethel, welcome. If you’ve been here awhile—we 
hope you feel welcome, too. All are invited to come as you are to worship a GOD 

who meets us where we are and journeys with us in love and grace.  
 

Worship Gathering at 9:00am each Sunday 
GIFT (Cross+Generational Learning Time) at 10:15am  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

 

1050 Douglas Blvd � Roseville, CA � 916-781–3333 
Rev. Cindy Beck, Interim Pastor 

Audrey Gale, Pianist 
A Wing & A Prayer, Praise Band 

Erin Blackburn, Social Media Communications 
Lisa Herlocker, Sunday Communications 
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